
MINUTES 
 

November 4, 2019 
 
 

Board met in regular session with Thomas Shuttlesworth, Ronald Paul and Harold Smith in 
attendance.  Minutes of previous meeting and treasurer report were approved as submitted.  
Also in attendance were Patty Nye, Marty Brennan, Chad Gonder, Michele Snedden, Deann 
Devine, Larry Hoke, James Drum and Atty Joseph Kerwin. 
 
Patty Nye presented a “Thank You” letter to the board for help by township employees during 
the Banner Project.  A total of 271 banners are displayed throughout Williamstown area.  Chad 
Gonder requested the placement of a garage on the land of the former railroad bed that he 
recently purchased.  The request will be reviewed to determine if in compliance with building 
requirements including flood plain ordinance.  Marty Brennan asked if any new info was 
available on his noise complaint.  He cited several points in the ordinance that he felt should be 
addressed.  Chairman Shuttlesworth stated that he and Mr. Paul will contact Koppy’s Propane. 
 
Correspondence (1) PIRMA Renewal Application for 2020; (2) Penn E & R – Replacement of PPL 
poles on State Route 209; (3) Legislative Budget & Finance Comm – Survey on single use items. 
 
Mr. Paul confirmed the appointment of Jason Doyle as Part-Time employee. 
Payment to Firemens’ Relief Fund to be withheld pending Atty Kerwin contact with State 
Agency 
Bridge deck replacement on schedule for action in 2020 
Roadwork for 2019 – Trimming & drain cleaning will continue, plows, spreaders to be readied  
Heisey Property – Placard uninhabitable, no further action at this time. 
 
Proposed budget for 2020 reviewed.  No tax increases are projected.  Motion by Shuttlesworth, 
second by Paul to accept proposed budget for publication of review.  Action scheduled on final 
budget to be December 2, 2019. 
 
Being no further business, motion by Shuttlesworth, second by Paul to adjourn, motion carried. 
  


